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	Victoria University of Wellington Students’ Association
Te Roopu Tauira a te Kura Wananga o te Upoko o te Ika a Maui Inc.


Minutes of the 2nd meeting of the 2009 VUWSA Executive
Held on:


24th November 2008
At the:



VUWSA Meeting Room





Ground Floor, Student Union Building






Kelburn Campus

In attendance:
Jasmine Freemantle, Nathan Cooper, Robert Latimer, Kassie Hartendorp, Freya Eng, Seamus Brady, Nana Wu, Alexander Neilson, Georgina Hart, Masha Kupriyenko
Meeting chaired by:

Jasmine Freemantle
Minutes taken by:


Freya Eng
Meeting started at: 

5:34pm
 Apologies: Marika Pratley, Sam Oldham, Masha Kupriyenko (late entry)
Motion: That the apologies be accepted
Moved: Jasmine Freemantle
Seconded: Alexander Neilson

Carried:  unanimously 

1. Minutes of the previous Executive meeting (10th November 2008)
Motion: That the minutes be accepted

Moved: Jasmine Freemantle

Seconded: Alexander Neilson

Carried:  unanimously 

2. Notification of items for urgent general business
3. General Business


a)Executive Trust session

Jasmine said that the VUWSA Trust did not feel that Induction Day was as comprehensive an introduction as they would have liked, and would like to have a focussed session arranged.  
Jasmine pointed out that the Trust is important for funding and also because of the CampusHub program currently in progress.

A tentative date was set at Tuesday 10th of February 2009, but this is to be confirmed.


b) VUWSA Ngai Tauira session

Jasmine suggested the Executive arrange an information session with Ngai Tauira, and stated that this is important for planning/discussions of future VUWSA/Ngai Tauira projects and also to introduce the respective roles in each Executive.  Alexander said that it is also relevant for the Executive to arrange/attend because of the MOU.   

5:46pm – Masha Kupriyenko arrives

A tentative date is set for Friday 13 February, 2009.

c) VUWSA Student Union Teambuilding

VUWSA Student Union Teambuilding activities in the past were discussed.  Jasmine and members of the 2008 executive pointed out that in the past it has been expensive but hasn’t been very constructive, nor has there been any regulatory revision of this expenditure, with no policy in place and exclusion from any budget plan.

Jasmine said that this is something that requires urgent attention and the creation of a policy for the organisation of this annual event.  

It was debated what activities would be more cost effective and constructive this year.  Alexander said that the morning infosession has been good in the past, but the afternoon’s activities were often the core of the problem.  Members of the Executive suggested that there be a casual drinks gathering in the evening, for social bonding and networking purposes.  

The specifics of the teambuilding activity in the afternoon are yet to be confirmed.


d) VUWSA 2009 Executive Retreat

Jasmine said that Sam will be driving the van which will take all attending members to Retreat in Jerusalem, and also that one member will not be able to attend as there is not enough room in the VUWSA van.  

The menu for retreat that Seamus and Freya organised was sent out by Seamus – everyone received it and there were no problems for people with special diets.  It must be noted, however, that Jasmine is now a vegan and this must be taken into account when grocery shopping for the retreat.

Jasmine emphasised that everyone must be punctual on the day of departure, as Jon Everest is attending off his own accord and delaying him would not be professional. 

The attending Executive members may bring their own snacks, though this is not entirely necessary, and alcohol etc. is BYO, and is to be consumed indoors only, out of respect for the regular residents of Jerusalem.

Jasmine reminded the Executive to bring their goals/visions/plans for their respective offices.


d) Summer Availability for executive meetings

The Executive is to email Jasmine and Alexander with dates that they will be away over the summer period.  


e)Executive Meetings 2009

Monday evenings at 5:30pm was suggested.

Seamus suggested that the regular day of Executive members be decided once everyone has their Trimester 1 timetable.  

The Executive was in agreement that Executive meetings must be held at 5:30pm.

The day and time of regular 2009 Executive meetings are yet to be confirmed.

4. Urgent General Business


a)Website

Jasmine met with Catch Design, who design the VUWSA website.  

Some ideas were submitted to Jasmine regarding the website, such as updating the staff and executive pages, dedicated pages to online applications for the Foodbank service, and contacts and information for Class Representatives.  It was also suggested that Executive work reports be regularly submitted to the website, for accountability to members of the association (students).

Action Point: 2009 Executive members are to submit blurbs for the website describing themselves and their role in VUWSA by January 1st 2009.


b) Executive Pay

Action Point: 2009 Executive members are to submit relevant individual pay information (IRD numbers, IRD code declaration, account numbers) to Julie ASAP.  


c) NZUSA Jan/Feb Conference (Wellington)

Begins: 27th January 2009

Finishes: 2nd February 2009

Action Point: Jasmine is to send through more information as it becomes relevant regarding the January Conference.  


d) Establishment Deal

Alexander explained the conflict between the actions of the 2008 VUWSA Executive and VUWSA sponsor The Establishment, and that they have revoked their sponsorship deal with the association.  

A future effect of this, besides from a gap in funding, is that a new sponsor will need to be sought.  

There were issues with the advertising in Salient, this will be reviewed next year - policy needs to be developed for this as soon as possible.


e)Job Advertisements/Advocacy Office

Job ad’s have been put out, and close on 5th of December 2008.  Interviewing will ideally take place before Christmas.

f) Handbook Diary

The Executive were to get their respective blurbs in to Tristan by the 24th of November.  Jasmine had a list of those who hadn’t yet done it, and reminded those to get their blurbs in as soon as possible.

Key dates in diary – Executive is to submit important dates/weeks to Jasmine and Dusty to be included in the diary and wallplanner (Environment Week, Pride Week etc.)  This is to be done as soon as possible.  
Action Point: Robert is to contact Dusty regarding dates.
Jasmine pointed out that the specific date isn’t crucial, but the general week (e.g. week two of trimester one) is acceptable if applicable and necessary.  


g) Delegation of Minutes

Freya suggested that there be a roster for volunteers to do the minutes. She pointed out that besides from sharing the load, this is a good idea because minute-taking is a valuable skill. Masha volunteered.

Action Point: Volunteers to email Freya should they want to occasionally do the minutes for Executive meetings.

5. Date of next meeting

The next Executive meeting is to be on Retreat.

Meeting closed: 6:29pm
